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May 6, 2011  
 
 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose  
Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
888 First Street, NE  
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
Re:  North American Electric Reliability Corporation 
  FERC Docket No. RM06-16-000 

 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
  

In Order No. 693, Paragraph 629, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) directed 
the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”) to provide a quarterly informational filing 
regarding the timeframe to restore power to the auxiliary power systems of U.S. nuclear power plants 
following a blackout as determined during simulations and drills of system restoration plans.  In the first, 
second, third, and fourth quarter compliance filings for 2010, in the above referenced docket, NERC 
included a request to terminate its obligation to file such quarterly information filings.   

 
By this letter NERC withdraws its request to terminate its quarterly informational filing 

obligation.  NERC submits this request without prejudice, and NERC reserves the right to renew the 
request at any time in the future. 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
/s/ Holly A. Hawkins 
Holly A. Hawkins 
Attorney for North American Electric Reliability 
Corporation  

 
 
 

cc: Official service lists in Docket No. RM06-16-000 


